
 

Clubs New Zealand North Island Indoor Bowls Tournament Annual General Meeting 

Cossie Club 

11 Logan Street 

Upper Hutt 

 

Fred Ferris GM Upper Hutt Cossie, welcomed the Delegates, thanked the event coordinators 

and Clubs NZ. Explained housekeeping. 

 

Dave Dalton called the Clubs New Zealand North Island Indoor bowls Tournament Annual 

General Meeting for 2022 open at 4:15pm 

 

Apologies - Whangamata, South Wairarapa 

No further apologies from the floor 

 

Dave Dalton moved acceptance of the apologies 

Waipa Seconded 

 

Dave called for a moment's silence in Remembrance of those that have passed in the last year 

 

Minutes from 2021 moved by Casltecliff that they are a true and accurate record, seconded by 

Waipa 

 

Carol from Otorohanga presented financial statement and moved they be accepted 

Seconded Wayne Corston Upper Hutt 

 

Castlecliff voiced their interest in holding the 2023 tournament, Dave mentioned for them to 

contact Kate at Clubs NZ. 

 

Levies for badges raised by Otorohanga. 

 

Dave called the Clubs New Zealand North Island Indoor bowls Tournament Annual General 

Meeting for 2022 closed at 4:26pm 

 


